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Giving is the Believerôs Calling 
Giving to the church is a sacred responsibility. At a basic level, itôs necessary 
for us to respond to Godôs blessing by being generous ourselves.  

Privilege of Giving 
The church is privileged in a way your university, the art museum, the hospital, 
and the United Way are not. The church is uniquely the Body of Christ. Other 
organizations solicit contributions to support valuable work, but only the church 
is the hands and feet of our Lord. 

Hands and Heart 
It takes about $700,000 a year to do what we do at The Presbyterian Church. 
Almost all of this  comes from the financial gifts the congregation offers. It is 
remarkable what we can do together. It is a sacred duty for us to gather, and to 
share.  

The Coming Year: 2023 
In 2023, the church will exhibit important strengths.  
Our benevolences, offered in the name of Christ, to such things as Room in 
the Inn (housing homeless), the Churches United Help Ministry (emergency 
assistance for the poor), H.O.T.E.L.I.N.C (Helping Others Through Extending 
Love In the Name of Christ, a wide-ranging ministry to lift people out of              
povertyôs cycles), and to many more forms of outreach. It is a foundation of our 
life together to demonstrate Godôs saving love to others. 
Our building is historic, and its beauty over the centuries forms a strong                
witness of stability and strength to the community. Repairs to the building are 
made to glorify God, and what God has done here. 
In 2023, we will likely undergo some changes in the responsibilities of our staff. 
Much of this is dependent on our Session and Diaconate assuming strong 
planning and coordinating roles for our church programs, thereby allowing the 
staff we now have to  concentrate on ever more creative support of our                  
ministries. In a tight budget, the staff is willing to do more with less. 
Our church is still developing our Small Groups for study and fellowship, and 
our Care Groups for communication and mutual care. These efforts have the 
benefit of being relatively inexpensive, since they are carried out almost                
exclusively with volunteer support. However, support of these programs                
may, like everything else, need occasional enrichments such as books and               
materials, funds for retreats, and more. 

Pledging and ñPaying Vows.ò 
At least a couple of the psalms (Psalm 116, and Psalm 22) mention ñpaying 
vows to the Lord.ò As an expression of thanksgiving and of joy, and as a way 
of claiming our sacred connection to God and Godôs work among us, pledging 
to the church is a wonderful opportunity. 

Pledge Dedication  Sunday, November 20 
Our Pledge Dedication Sunday is November 20. Soon, you will receive a 
pledge card in the mail for your use on November 20th.  
Remember your sacred responsibility! 
And know you are loved. 
 

Matthew 
  



  Page 2  

 

AN ADVENT DEVOTIONAL is being produced once again this year. If you have 

questions about contributing, please reach out to Diane Simmons. 
 

OUR ANGEL TREE for the children at McNeill Elementary School will go up in the 

10th Street lobby on November 13th.  Please look out for the tree, and consider 

adopting an angel to brighten a childôs Christmas.  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES at 9:00am.  Class offerings include: 
Coffee and Conversation Class ï For fall:  ñThe Case for Christò by Lee Strobel. 

The Chosen Class ï 9:00am in Fellowship Hall ï On Sunday, November 6, we will 

view and discuss in detail the first half or so of:  Season 1, Episode 4: The Rock on 

Which It Is Built  With his life and family under threat from Rome, Simon spends 

one last night fishing in a desperate attempt to square his debts. Andrew spots a       

amiliar face waiting for them on the shores of Galilee. All are invited, first time           

viewers, as well as those who want to view the series again! Weôll plan to finish           

Episode 4 on November 13.  

Coming soon: The Floyd Hays Ellis Class is planning a class at Cecelia Memo-
rial Church. Class at 9:00am, start date tba. 
Youth Class ï in the Youth Suite on the 2

nd
 floor 

Preschool and Childrenôs classes ï downstairs 
 

CHILDRENôS CHURCH  Our Children's church has resumed meeting on            
Sunday mornings during our worship service. This will continue weekly in our new 
Children's church room on the  third floor. We have a varying team of volunteers 
helping with this program. Need more info? Contact David Clarke. 
 

Christian Education  

HELP!!!  CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST 'HELP" MINISTRY is in 
need of your help! This ministry is comprised of four downtown 
churches; Christ Episcopal, First Christian, State Street Methodist 
and The Presbyterian Church.  It was started in 2002 to help people 
in need in an organized program.  It has evolved over the years and 
essentially helps now with utility bills. The recipients are able to            
receive assistance one time in a calendar year and are tracked 
through the computer program Charity Tracker.  The money is taken 
to the billing entity not to the person in need who receives a voucher.   
Each church gives what they are able to the ministry, once a month 
we receive $720 from our church budget.  As you can imagine with inflation and energy prices rising 
we see individual bills that are that high.  The numbers that we see needing help has also increased  
dramatically.  We (Bud Schlinker, Faye Patton, Kyda West, and Sandy Franklin) try to be good        
stewards but the need is so great and the people so desperate that we often have  to dip into our 
$3000 buffer that is now depleted.  If you would like to help us help others a donation can be made 
to The Presbyterian Church noting HELP ministry. Thank you for your generosity  

Missions  

mailto:david.clarke@bgpres.org
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Missions  

DAVIDôS ROOM IN THE INN begins this month. We thank our  
volunteers who agreed to head up the following areas that  
needed organization and leadership:  
 

Sarah Webb:   DRITI Coordinator  
Susan Thomison and Teri Polen:  Food Coordinators 
Phil Burkeen:  Van Driver Coordinator 
Christine Long:  Hospitality Coordinator 
For additional information, contact Judy Whitson, Missions Chair. 

 

Sign-up sheets are in 10th Street Lobby for volunteers to choose a day  
or slot (we host on Thursday nights through March) for helping out with  
food, setup, cleanup, hosting or innkeeping, etc. Please check them out  
the next time you are at church!  
 
 

GLOVES WITH LOVE RETURNS!  Our 10th Street fence will be dressed  
in gloves, socks, hats, and scarves during the DRITI season.  
Your donations of items to hang on the fence are appreciated. 
Please place your donations in the blue bin under the table in  
the 10th Street Foyer.  Folks who need the items simply take  
them from the fence.  Often those who walk by and wish to  
donate will leave their items for us to hang.  It is just another 
way our church serves the community.   
If you would like to assist in maintaining the items on the 
fence, call the church office, Teri Polen or Susan Thomison.  
 
 
 

THE HABITAT FOR HUMANITY TOWNHOMES are 
near completion.  Since the framing and Blitz in July,  
the townhomes have been a flurry of contractors and 
volunteers. Plumbing and electrical work is coming along 
as well as the siding and outside finishes.  Last week, 
families came by the office to make their selection of 
flooring, cabinets, and appliances.  What a pleasure it 
was to witness this and their smiles!  Each family is 
working on their 350 ñhomeowner-in-progressò hours:  
assisting in building the townhomes, working in the              
ReStore, and landscaping onsite.   
 

Thank you to our congregation who assisted in building, feeding the volunteers, and praying for the 
families.  Governor Beshear visited the worksite last week.  In his address to the new homeowners, 
he praised our communityôs work in rebuilding after the disaster.  The Presbyterian Church was a 
great donor to this building project and sponsored the framing of one of the homes.   

mailto:jkpwhitson@gmail.com
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VETERANSô DAY  On Sunday Nov. 13 our congregation will honor the veterans  
who have served in the military in the past, and we would like to honor and  
recognize all of our church family who are currently serving in the military.  
If you or a family member are currently serving, please let us know so that  
we may also recognize those individuals on Nov 13. You may call Sarah Grise  
(270-791-1523) or Cheryl Gregory at the church office 270-843-4707 with  
information, or email us at info@bgpres.org. 
 
THANKSGIVING We invite you to join us on Thanksgiving Day for a noon- 
time meal in our Fellowship Hall. We are pleased to be able to gather together  
again to dine on this holiday! Food will be provided, but please do RSVP to the  
church office if you plan to attend, so that we may plan for correct numbers.  
(Please note that the church office will be closing on that Thursday and Friday.) 
 

 
LOOKING TOWARD ADVENT 
Vespers Service ð Please join us for a  
Vespers Service on Sunday, November 27th at  
4:00pm in our Sanctuary. Tom Moody is planning a special service of            
organ and bell music with scripture and prayer, to begin the Advent             
season. All are welcome! 
 

Advent Wednesdays ð The church will present an Advent program for 
Wednesday evenings at 6:00pm in Fellowship Hall. The program shall be 
presented by Matthew Covington, and this year we are able to have a  
light meal once again with our Fellowship.  Be on the lookout for more  
information as the month progresses. 

 
OUR CHURCH PANTRY has received a large food donation (over 
100 boxes) once again this year, from the Church of Latter Day Saints. 
They delivered a large truckload of food which was divided among  
several local pantries, of which we were one. You may have seen  
boxes of canned goods around the bulding which will go into storage  
for the coming months. 
 

ART EXHIBIT  Currently in Fellowship Hallð the Sunny 16 Camera 
Club is pleased to be exhibiting again.  This group is a mix of amateur 
and professionals with a passion for photography. Do stop in and view 
the exhibit if you have not yet seen the show. It will be hanging through 
December 1st.   

 
.  

 

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the following members  
and  friends of this church who have recently lost loved ones: 

 

To the family of Linda Yeoman 
Susan Greene in the death of her mother Ramona Bobbitt 

To Catherine Reber in the death of her father Clarence Lowe 

Church and Community  

 

 
 
 
 
 
TIME CHANGE    

A Reminderð the time  
will change on Sunday, 
November  6th.  

Remember to set your 
clocks back on Saturday, 

November 5th.  

mailto:info@bgpres.org

